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Dear Families, 

I wanted to share with you how incredibly proud I am 

of all of the children here at LPPS. They showed the 

upmost respect during our Remembrance Day 

assembly and then during our 1 minute silence. Thank 

you also to Fraser Beard from Langley Park School for 

Boys, who played The Last Post for us from the sun 

shelter as we all stood in the playground after our 

silence. It was a very special moment here at Langley 

Primary School and one of which I am sure the 

children will remember for some time. I look forward 

to continuing the tradition each year.  

I was also very impressed to hear that Freya, Arthur 

(year 3) and Harry (Reception) were doing their bit to 

collect donations for the Royal British Legion at 

North Greenwich station. They have raised in excess 

of an astounding £15,000. What a difference that will 

make to the work that the Royal British Legion do.  

We also enjoyed a visit from Bigfoot Theatre who 

taught key stage 1 and 2 about what it would have 

been like for families who travelled on the Windrush. 

It was a great opportunity for us to further develop 

our skills of empathy. As a school, we feel that it is 

important to celebrate diversity across all that we do 

and we want to get better at doing this throughout 

the entire school year. Through the texts that we 

read, the people that we learn about and the 

discussions that we have, we want our learning 

experience to celebrate diversity as much as possible.  

 

Mrs Kluzek 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 

  

 

 
Beautiful handmade poppies by Year 2. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all of the children at LPPS for contributing to our ‘Langley Remembers’ lettering which was proudly 

displayed in the main hall. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwizzMrZheLlAhWGxoUKHZO9AlEQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=/url?sa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D%26url%3Dhttps://www.milrecetas.club/royal-british-legion-poppy-clipart.html%26psig%3DAOvVaw0VXQZ5_2O0W54M5lGQK3ID%26ust%3D1573557746342687&psig=AOvVaw0VXQZ5_2O0W54M5lGQK3ID&ust=1573557746342687


  
Langley Park Primary School 

www.langleyprimary.org.uk                                                     Tel: 020 8639 5300 

British Champion  

Huge congratulations to Amelie in Y2. Amelie 

travelled as part the Allstarz Junior Display team to 

Liverpool to compete in the British Ministrada. After 

performing two fantastic routines, the Team were 

awarded the Winners of the Junior Category and are 

now British Display Champions. At only 7 years old, 

that is a huge achievement. Well done.  

Our Values 

This term we are focussing on empathy. We have 

reminded ourselves what this means and how we can 

spend time thinking about how other people are 

feeling. In class we will continue to discuss the 

importance of empathy, particularly when it comes to 

the behaviour choices that we make. We would ask 

that you support the values of the school by providing 

your child with the opportunity to see things from 

someone else’s point of view.  

Thank you 

 

Thank you for your donations towards Children in 
Need. Because of your generosity, we have been able 
to raise a total of £190.10. Well done! 
 

Reception 

What a brilliant start to the second part of the 

autumn term we have had! It was lovely to talk to 

parents about how wonderfully your children have 

settled into school at parents evening. We hope you 

enjoyed having the opportunity to look through your 

child’s books. 

Last week we learnt about bonfire night and began 

the story of Ruby’s Worry. The children have been 

exploring their emotions and writing about the way 

Ruby feels in the story at various points. With our 

maths, we have been exploring the numbers 6 to 10. 

We loved exploring different ways to make the 

numbers and we even made a poster in groups 

showing how many ways we can represent them.  

We have begun learning the songs for our Nativity. 

Your child may come home with some lines that they 

will be learning for the performance. Please practise 

these at home at your child’s pace. You will also be 

receiving a costume suggestion for your child so look 

out for this information in the next few weeks.  

We are looking forward to starting our new book The 

Everywhere Bear next week but as usual, please do 

not read the book to your child as we will uncover it 

slowly.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Miss Blundell & Miss Smith 

 

Year 1 

ROAR! Can you guess what Year 1’s topic is this half 

term? That’s right, we’re learning about DINSOAURS! 

We’ve already used a Venn Diagram to sort 

herbivores, omnivores and carnivores and have 

labelled the different parts of a dinosaur’s body. 

Our new book in English is called the Lonely Beast. It is 

all about a Beast who is lonely and has no friends so 

makes a long journey to the city to try and make 

some. We’ve written character descriptions of the 

Beast and also drawn story maps to help us retell the 

story. 

In Maths, we have been consolidating addition and 

subtraction and comparing number sentences using 

greater than, less than and equal to. This has been 

really tricky but we have been really impressed with 

the determination and perseverance the children in 

both classes have shown! 

http://www.langleyprimary.org.uk/
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=&url=https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/46227446&psig=AOvVaw1XVnkBdbYd9ooREFJ6EQVr&ust=1573557578128775


  
Langley Park Primary School 

www.langleyprimary.org.uk                                                     Tel: 020 8639 5300 

In phonics, we have been identifying all the spellings 

that make the /er/ sound (er, ir, ur and or). Can you 

and your child spot any of these whilst reading or out 

and about or even in this newsletter!? 

We are compiling a large collection of lost property in 

our classes that do not have names. Whilst we do our 

best to keep the right clothes on the right children, 

occasionally items do get mixed up. Please remember 

to label all children’s clothing and check your child’s 

uniform at home. If you are missing anything do come 

and let us know. 

We look forward to continuing our learning next 

week. We will be looking at: 2D and 3D shapes, 

insects and invertebrates, writing poetry and looking 

at the /ow/ (ou and ow) sound in phonics. 

P.S. What do you call a dinosaur with no eyes?..... 

Doyouthinkhesaurus! 

 

Year 2 

The start of a new half term has also meant the start 

of a new text in English. Both Herons and Kingfishers 

are very excited to have started Fantastic Mr Fox and 

we have already written some fantastic character 

descriptions of the farmers. We used similes and 

powerful adjectives to accurately describe greedy 

Boggis, pot-bellied Bunce and cunning Bean. This 

week we looked at the features of letters and 

persuasive writing. Writing as Mr. Fox, we composed 

letters to persuade the farmers to share the contents 

of their farms. Year 2 included some excellent points, 

including arguing that the farmers shouldn't deny a 

fox's natural born instinct to hunt.  

 

In maths we have been looking at shape. We looked 

at the properties of both 2D and 3D shapes such as 

corners and sides (2D) and edges, vertices and faces 

(3D). We also saw the connection between the faces 

on 3D shapes and the 2D shapes we looked at last 

week. Year 2 also became symmetry experts as we 

looked at what symmetry is and then identified the 

lines of symmetry in a range of 2D shapes. 

 

Our new topic Muck, Mess and Mixtures has seen the 

creation of some fantastic artwork. We looked at 

primary colours and discovered that we can mix these 

colours together to create secondary colours. We also 

created a gradient of the secondary colours to show 

case our mixing skills. This week we looked at the 

work of the hugely talented Jackson Pollock. We 

examined the innovative technique he used to create 

his paintings and then created our own. Using string 

covered in paint we then picked up individual pieces 

with pegs and laid it down onto our paper so a 

different mark was created each time. The artwork 

looks amazing! 

 

What an amazing start to this half term! Keep it up 

Year 2! 

 

Year 3 

Year 3 have had an amazing start to the new term and 

have been very excited exploring our new topic ‘Mighty 

Metals’.  

In English, we have started to read The Iron Man by Ted 

Hughes. In lessons, we imagined how huge this iron 

creature could be based on our reading of the text and 

created some excellent similes to describe him. To help 

us to write interesting newspaper reports, we explored 

some examples of reports and identified the key 

features. Afterwards, we wrote our own class report on 

the discovery of The Iron Man! 

In Maths, we have been focusing on developing our 

times tables knowledge. We have learnt how 

multiplication is repeated addition and how to apply 

our knowledge of the 3 and 4 times tables to solve 

tricky multiplication and division word problems.  

In History, we started our exploration of The Iron Age 

by examining different sources such as images to 

identify any clues about this period. We created a 

http://www.langleyprimary.org.uk/


  
Langley Park Primary School 

www.langleyprimary.org.uk                                                     Tel: 020 8639 5300 

research map to record any questions we would like to 

explore further.  

In Art, we used the skills of observational drawing to 

sketch an image of the Iron Man. We identified 

different shapes and lines in the image and discuss the 

scale of our drawings. Then, we used shading to add 

detail to our piece.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our overall school attendance is at 96.2% since the 

start of this term.  

Attendance this week: 

Well done to Herons class who have managed 100% 

attendance this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Lates Authorised 
Absences 

Unauthorised 
Absences 

Total 
Attendance 

Class No. Number Number % 
Herons 0 0 0 100.0 

Robins 3 0.5 0 99.5 
Puffins 1 3 0 98.9 
Kingfishers 2 2 0 98.9 
Nightingales 0 1.5 0.5 98.3 
Hummingbirds 0 2 1 97.5 
Starlings 2 5.5 0.5 94.0 
Wrens 0 3.5 6 91.7 
Total 8 18 8 97.3 

http://www.langleyprimary.org.uk/
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Gold Certificate Awards 

Last week’s Golden Certificates: 

                Robins                           Puffins 

                Harry                             Hugo 

  Mila                             Matthew 

  Hummingbirds             Nightingales 

  Elsie                          Ameerah 

  Sienna                      Noah        

  Kingfishers  Herons 

  Armaan                         Sofina 

  Francisco                      Vinnie 

  Starlings  Wrens 

                Nimasin                         Thomas NP 

  Farhan                          Rianna 

 

This week’s Golden Certificates: 

 

  Robins                           Puffins  

  Javon                             Millie 

  Imaani                           Adam 

  Hummingbirds            Nightingales 

  Arun                            Charlie                     

  Jacob                             Eliana RC     

  Kingfishers  Herons 

                                         Edward 

                                         Alicia 

  Starlings  Wrens 

                Ethan                             Grace 

  Millie                              Toby 

 

 

 

This week’s house point winners are Hawksbrook  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diaries 

 

 18th and 21st November 2019  - Parents 

Evenings – Year 1, 2 and 3 

 Thursday 21st November - Open Morning for 

reception 2020  

 Monday 25th November - Open Morning for 

reception 2020  

 Tuesday 26th November – Parent forum 

 Saturday 7th December – PTA Christmas Fair 

 Tuesday 17th December – Christmas jumper 

day and Christmas dinner day 

 Tuesday 18th December – Panto Day   

      

      

      

         

Class Assembly Dates 
10.30am – 10.45am 

 

Hummingbirds  

Tuesday 19th November  

Herons 

Thursday 28th November 

Nightingales  

Tuesday 3rd December  

 

Christmas Presentation Dates 

Reception 

Monday 9th December 2pm 

Tuesday 10th December 9.00am 

Key Stage 1 (Year 1 and Year 2) 

Wednesday 11th December 2.00pm 

Thursday 12th December 9.00am 

Key Stage 2 (Year 3) 

Friday 13th December 9.00am and 2.00pm 

Booking details to be shared nearer the time.  
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